Huntington Parish Council

General Meeting 11th July 2023
7.30pm Huntington village Hall

Minutes
Present: Mr BH James, Mr G Jones, Mr G Meakins and Mr MA Lioyd

Apologies were received from Mr P Williams, and Mr G Steel would be
joining the meeting later.

Minutes of the previous meeting held on 30th May 2023 were read and
approved, proposed by Mr G Jones seconded by Mr G Meakins and carried
unanimously.

Matters arising: There were no matters arising.

Footpath at Llanarrow: Mr Lloyd informed councillors that Mr R Luscumbe

had applied to move a footpath from going around the front of his property

to being moved to the rear of the property. The new path would be passing
through land owned by Mr R Hammond. A copy of a letter received from Mr R
Hammond agreeing that the footpath could be moved over onto his land, together
with plans showing the existing and proposed footpaths were shown to

councillors.
In Mr Hammonds letter he set out the conditions which should be applied to the

diversion of the footpath in order for him to accept the change of the route of
the footpath:-

"The new route should not go through the existing gates that are at the end of the
drive and into the adjoining field, but should be new self closing galvanized
footpath gates inserted in the existing fence. The footpath gate on the driveway
should be in the fence line between the gates that are in the side of the driveway
and the gate that is across the drive into the property. The foopath gate into the
adjoining field should be in fence between the existing gate and the fence at the
back of the property. In both cases the existing fence should have posts and stays
both sides of the footpath gates to ensure that there is no strain on the footpath
gates. The diversion should re-join the existing path at the location given by
whatsdapp 3 words graphics.remaining.musical. Any costs incurred in diverting
the footpath should be wholly covered by Roger Luscombe".

After discussion and consideration of the maps provided together with

Mr Hammond's letter, Mr B James proposed that the Parish Council did not have
any objections to moving the footpath at Llanarrow as long as the conditions

set out by the landowner MR R Hammond are met. Seconded by Mr G Meakins

and carried unanimously.
Mr Lloyd to advise Mr Luscombe of the Parish Council's decision.






